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Warning: front and 

back cover ink is not 

water friendly.  

Steel City Smoke Trail 4  

SCST 4 Section Champs - NARHAMS - Section #139 

PSC Members Competing at SCST 4 

Left to right: Richard Freed, Jim Miller, The Krispy Kremer 

Team of Mike Hardobey and John Pace and The Flying I-

Beam Kids Team of Rod Schafer and Steve Foster. 

Steel City Smoke Trail 

4, a NAR regional com-

petition event, was held 

on Oct. 9th and 10th in 

conjunction with Drag-

onôs Fire 37, a hi-power 

launch sponsored by 

Tripoli Pittsburgh. The 

launch site is off I-70 

near Charloroi, Pa. 

ñThis was my third 

SCST and as usual, the 

combination sport and 

competition event was a 

well run and very friend-

ly occasion. You made 

my trip from the Cleve-

land area very worth-

while. -Jim Hartman . 

Here, here, I second that. 

The guys at PSC (and 

Tripoli - editor) do a 

good job of running the 

combined launch. The 

addition of the food ven-

dor was much welcomed 

too. About the only 

down side I have is I 

never seem to have any 

time to do any sport fly-

ing. Good job guys. -

Bruce Canino. 

Additional coverage of 

SCST-4 and the compe-

tition results can be 

found on pages 6 to 10.  

http://www.nar.org/
http://www.psc473.org/
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TEAM PITTSBURGH 

is published bimonthly by the  

Pittsburgh Space Command  

NAR Section # 473  

 

Uncopyrighted material  

appearing in Team Pittsburgh  

may be reprinted provided proper  

credit is given to the author and to  

Team Pittsburgh.  

 

AD SPACE in Team Pittsburgh 

is available free to  

members in good standing.  

 

PSC Yearly dues: 

17 & under ---  $6.00  

18 & over & family -$14.00 

(Membership includes  

newsletter subscription)  

 

Send PSC dues to: 

Mike Hardobey  

409 Mallard Drive  

Cranberry Twp.,  Pa 16066 

NOTE: Make Checks payable to 

Mike Hardobey -  NOT PSC 

 

PSC OFFICERS for 2004 

President                    Steve Foster  

Vice President          Mark Cassata  

Treasurer               Mike Hardobey  

Section Advisor             John Pace  

TP Editor                       Art Nestor  

Webmaster               Christine Rial  

Website  http://www.psc473nar.org  

  

 Submit articles for publication to:  

Art Nestor  

230 Arthur Street  

Zelienople, Pa 16063 

Email: newsletter@psc473nar.org  

 

The Pittsburgh Space Command  

is dedicated to the advancement  

of safe model rocketry.  

ATTENTION NAR SECTIONS:          

Please send newsletter exchanges to:  

John Pace 

111 Crystal Springs Drive 

Cranberry Twp., Pa 16066 

Phone: (724) 742-8692  

  724-779-2000 
     

 

 

 

                  1713 Rt. 228 Suite L1,  Cranberry Twp., Pa 16066  

                  HOURS: MON THRU FRI 10-9, SAT 10-6, SUN 12-4                           

The Demise of Rocket Mail 

 
 Tripoli Rocketry Associa-

tion founder Francis Graham (who 

is also a member of both PSC and 

Tripoli Pittsburgh)  just announced 

that his weekly newsletter, Rocket 

Mail, would cease publication im-

mediately. Francis cited hardware 

and production problems for its 

ending. The timing is ironic because 

I had actually intended to use this 

space, this issue, to promote it. 

 Rocket Mail consistently 

delivered news of the Pittsburgh 

rocket and science community 

(covering both NAR and Tripoli 

events but with a distinct hi power 

bent), real space current events, sci-

entific articles (Francis is a Physics 

professor), photos and more. Some-

times eccentric, offbeat, humorous 

or opinionated but always entertain-

ingly informative. 

 I particularly followed his 

month by month coverage of the 

history of the Tripoli Rocketry As-

sociation in anticipation of its history in-

tersecting with the creation of our club. 

 One common remark I would hear 

about Rocket Mail was the sheer volume 

of material Francis put out each week. 

 The real loss in the demise of 

Rocket Mail is that it was a Pittsburgh 

original. It couldnôt be duplicated any-

where else because it was distinctly Pitts-

burgh in  nature. For lack of better words, 

it added a local flavor to the Pittsburgh 

rocket community. Just like the fountain in 

Point State Park or the inclines on the side 

of Mount Washington, Rocket Mail was a 

sign of our area. 

 In an increasingly smaller world, a 

local identity is one of the last things we 

want to lose. Remember Pittsburgh first!  

  

                         editorôs note 

NEW ADDRESS? 

NEW PHONE NUMBER? 

CONTACT: 

Mike Hardobey  

409 Mallard Drive  

Cranberry township, Pa 16066  

Phone: (724) 772-9678 

ISSUE NO. 118  

http://www.psc473.org/
mailto:artpeg.hotmail.com


 

 

 

 

We need the web site!!!  -  It 

didnôt take very long after 

members found out that our 

web site wasnôt up, that I 

started receiving messages on 

how much the membership 

uses it and that we needed to 

make sure we could keep a 

site on the net.  As most of 

you should know by now we 

had to obtain a new web host 

and also establish a new in-

t e r n e t  a d d r e s s :  ( 

www.psc473nar.org ). A spe-

cial thanks goes out to Christine Rial for the extra work 

and research involved in the quick re-establishment of 

our web site.  And also a thanks to Tom Blazanin for 

lending us some temporary web space while we were in 

the transition period.   

Small Increase In Dues Decided - During the Septem-

ber launch/meeting we had a membership discussion on 

the state of our treasury.  One of the primary concerns 

was that our increased cost in maintaining the new web 

site might cause us to have to dip into our treasury a 

little too deep.  One of the most impressive things to 

me during this meeting was that we had some sort of 

input from literally everyone in attendance. I had never 

seen this in the approximately 8 years Iôve been a mem-

ber of PSC.  It sure made the final decision much easi-

er.  So for 2005 we increased the adult/family dues 

from $12 to $14/year.  We will however have to keep 

close tabs on the treasury to make sure we maintain a 

balanced account.  

SCST-4 & Dragonôs Fire 37 ï Once again PSC and 

Tripoli Pittsburgh were able to bring in a very nice 

crowd for this annual event.  I never really have time to 

get a good feel for how things are going over on the 

high power range, but it seemed as if there were a lot of 

flights with everyone having a good time.  They even 

figured out how to get everyone to pay attention to the 

model rocket flights with those large number drag rac-

es.  The two-day event has quickly become a ñFall 

Classicò. We just need to request a little less wind for 

the next one.  I especially want to thank Rod Schafer, 

our contest director, for the work he puts into the con-
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test portion of this event every year to keep it as one of the 

best run ñbigò regionals in the country.  The positive feed-

back we get every year is mostly due to Rodôs persistence 

in all the details of a well run meet. 

Planning for 2005 ï There will be a planning meeting after 

our upcoming launch (Nov. 14th) to schedule events and 

set-up the calendar for 2005.  Your input is requested!  Do 

you have an idea for a fun event or a themed launch?  Is 

there a contest event that you have a special interest in?  

This is your club, if youôve had an idea for a rocketry relat-

ed activity; Iôm sure others in the club have similar ideas. 

Let us know. Iôm sure we can fit them into the schedule. 

Keepôem Flying 

Steve 

Important Stuff 

 The ordering deadline for new club shirts has been 

extended until the end of January, 2005. If you have lost 

your order form, pick up a new one at a club launch or 

contact Steve Foster through the website. 

****************  

 2005 club dues have been raised to $14.00 and 

payment would be appreciated as soon as possible. See 

this issueôs Notes From the Prez for more information. 

****************  

 Please note the clubôs new website address is 

www.psc473nar.org. Thank you Christine! 

****************  

 Please also note that the person to contact for club 

member telephone and mailing address changes is now 

Mike Hardobey. See page 2 on how to contact him. 

****************  

The Baby Bertha Blastoff Contest winners were:  

18 & Under 

Spot Landing: Anthony Cassata & Brittany Hardobey 

Parachute Duration:  Cecily Sunday        

Over 18 

Spot Landing: Richard Freed 

Parachute Duration: John Pace 

        . ****************  

 Our club has created an all new color brochure to 

introduce ourselves to the public. It includes maps to both 

launch sites. Be sure to check it out! 

http://www.psc473.org/

